BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES September 29", 2017 5:00

PRESENT:
Erik Lowe, Hans Van Nes and Omar Johnson

INVITED AND IN ATTENDANCE: John Clark (island Water Source), Mike Stimola, Legal Counsel &

Kevin Begley

WELLS Approved:

Andy Franklin 15-22

Wells Not Approved:

DWA PLAN REVIEW APPROVED:
Tom Tate 1-50

DWA APPROVED

Daniel Richheimer 3-27

DWA PLAN REVIEW NOT APPROVED
Mike Stimola 10-9

Paul Garcia 32-59

Michael Hebert 10-115

ADDITIONS APPROVED:

Tom Tate 1-50

Ross residence 11-109.2

Mike Stimola 10-9 (OK’d/Confirmed Bedroom count)
ADDITIONS NOT APPROVED:

TITLE 5 INSPECTION REPORTS FILED:

William Stewart ¢/o Doug Finn & Becky Scotten-Finn 7-162
Simon Athern Realty Tr. ¢/o Amy Henzel 12-7

Kenneth Armstead 32-76

LANDFILL/REFUSE DISTRICT:

BEACHES/EM/MDPH: ANIMAL REVIEW FORM:

PRIVATE SWIMMING POOL APPLICATIONS

TRAILER PERMITS:
TRAILER PERMITS NOT APPROVED:

/’6//7%“ =



OLD/NEW BUSINESS: The Board was provided with an update on Eversource in regards to efforts to halt
spraying of herbicides here on the Vineyard, these efforts would be in line with similar and recent efforts on
the Cape. The Board was reminded that even though West Tisbury is not in line for spraying, it is important
that all the towns are unified on this issue. The Board was informed that a Barnstable County representative
recently visited West Tisbury as scheduled and completed scanning information on properties that have
Innovative Enhanced(I/A) systems. West Tisbury had previously adopted a bylaw allowing Barnstable
County to monitor these I/A systems (compliance) under a grant that will be of great assistance to the Health
Agent and the Town. The Board was informed of efforts to investigate a possible housing and nuisance
complaint for a residence on Dolphine Merry Road. Previous efforts to contact the owner of the residence
had been unsuccessful until new, hopefully more accurate contact information was recently obtained. The
Board was provided an update on the Tisbury Great Pond meeting. Board members are aware that this first
meeting brought together the stakeholders who will assist in efforts to more closely monitor the conditions of
The Great Pond. Particular concerns revolve around more consistent and extensive testing. The Board was
also informed of a request by Wes Pekor of the WT elementary school to allow the addition of a donated
washer and dryer to be installed at the school. Mr. Pekor reports that he currently does the washing and
drying outside of the school, and that it is a huge inconvenience. Health Agent Johnson has spoken with the
Building Inspector about the request, and has informed Mr. Pekor that he needs to have a building contractor
submit a plan and obtain any applicable permits.

PERMITS APPROVED:

Heidi Feldman(Artisans Festival)
PERMITS NOT APPROVED

TIME IS RESERVED FOR TOPICS THAT THE CHAIR DID NOT REASONABLE
ANTICIPATE

CORRESPONDENCE NOTED
IN:
OUT..




